March 28, 2023
13" Day of January Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance. The Commission asked for continued prayers for Judge Elliott as he recovers from his
accident.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District Commissioner,
Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from the March 21st meeting with East
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Assessor Tanya Zimmerman requested the Commission sign a license agreement for assessment files. All agreed and
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll signed the document.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attended a meeting at DDRJ (DeKalb Daviess Regional Jail) on Friday the 24"

The DeKalb County Commission was host to the NW Commissioner’s meeting that was held March 23 in Cameron. The
meeting was a success with many attendees. The Commission would like to recognize and thank all of those that played
a part in the success of the meeting. A special thank you to Mary Jo Eiberger and the YMCA for being allowed to have the
meeting at their facility.

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen attended an “MU For You” Extension Workshop in Columbia on March 30 and
March 318, He also will attend a DeKalb County Extension Meeting on April 3.

Tube bids were opened at 10 a.m. In attendance were Randy Dillon of Viebrock and Brian Testerman of Metal Culverts.
Also in attendance were Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray. Bids were opened by Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll.
After much discussion West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the spiral bid from Viebrock
and the poly bid from Metal Culverts. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second. All in favor, Carroll, aye,
White, aye and Owen aye. Motion carried.

The Commission now requires due to auditing purposes that any entity purchasing product from the County must have a
copy of their minutes that approve the purchases. A copy of those minutes that are approving said purchases must be
returned to the Clerk’s Office before the purchase.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded all that the General Municipal Election is next Tuesday, April 4.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the Commission that she will be holding a Township meeting sometime either at the
end of April or May. This will be an informational meeting for all board members and clerks to help them with their duties.
West District Commissioner, Kyle White asked to invite Auditor Scott Fitzpatrick to see if he can attend the meeting as
well. Melissa will contact his office after the date is set.

With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until
April 4, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn.

All in favor. Motion carried.



